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	New Case Explains When Supplemental Environmental Review Is Required Under CEQA

A new case published on Wednesday addresses a municipality’s ability to require supplemental environmental review under the California Environmental Quality Act (“CEQA”) where the municipality’s prior approval of the project has languished in litigation for years.
Thirteen Years of Litigation

The project applicant, Michael Moss, applied for a tentative tract map in 1995.  It was approved in 1997 under a mitigated negative declaration.  A community group sued, and that lawsuit was ultimately resolved in Moss’s favor in 2000.  In the meantime, however, the 24-month term of the tentative map had expired.

Moss then sought the County’s retroactive approval of a “stay” of the tentative map’s 24-month term.  The County approved it, but the community group sued, and that was resolved against Moss.

In 2004, Moss filed a new application for approval of the same tentative tract map sought in 1995.  The County’s Board of Supervisors treated it as a “new” application, but determined that additional CEQA review was required based on new information regarding water supply, water quality, and impacts on coho salmon and coastal cutthroat trout.

Moss filed a petition for writ of mandate challenging the County’s findings that the application was a “new” project, and its findings that new information warranted additional CEQA review.  Although the trial court found that the application was a “previously approved project” – not a “new” project – it denied the petition on the ground that substantial evidence supported the County’s finding that an EIR is required based on the existence of significant environmental effects not previously considered. 

“New” vs. “Previously Approved”

Whether the project was deemed “new” or “previously approved” was an important factor, because CEQA places a very different burden on each type.  The court of appeal explained that although there is a “low threshold requirement for preparation of an EIR” for new projects, “after a project has been subjected to environmental review, the statutory presumption flips in favor of the developer and against further review.”  In this case, the court of appeal held that, despite the expiration of the tentative map in 1999, because the applicant submitted substantially the same tentative tract map as in 1995, the project should have been considered “previously approved.”

Supplemental Review Required

The court of appeal next turned to whether the County had substantial evidence of “new information” of environmental impacts to justify requiring supplemental environmental review.  It found that although CEQA puts a higher burden on the decision to require supplemental environmental review, the County’s decision to do so was, in this case, supported by substantial evidence (a letter from a local city’s water commissioner, and a 1995 report from the California Department of Fish and Game concerning coastal cutthroat trout).  Therefore, the court of appeal held that the County could require Moss to perform supplemental environmental review on the water supply and coastal cutthroat trout issues.
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